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United States Department of the Interior
FISH AND WILDLIFE SERVICE

Georgia Ecological Services Field Office
355 East Hancock Avenue
Room 320
Athens, GA 30601-2523
Phone: (706) 613-9493 Fax: (706) 613-6059

In Reply Refer To: May 25, 2023
Project Code: 2023-0086358
Project Name: Old Clyattville Road Widening

Subject: List of threatened and endangered species that may occur in your proposed project
location or may be affected by your proposed project

To Whom It May Concern:

Thank you for your request for information on federally listed species and important wildlife
habitats that may occur in your project area. The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (Service) has
responsibility for certain species of wildlife under the Endangered Species Act (ESA) of 1973 as
amended (16 USC 1531 et seq.), the Migratory Bird Treaty Act (MBTA) as amended (16 USC
701-715), Fish and Wildlife Coordination Act (FWCA) (48 Stat. 401, as amended; 16 U.S.C. 661
et seq.) and the Bald and Golden Eagle Protection Act (BGEPA) as amended (16 USC
668-668c). We are providing the following guidance to assist you in determining which federally
imperiled species may or may not occur within your project area and to recommend some
conservation measures that can be included in your project design if you determine those species
or designated critical habitat may be affected by your proposed project.

FEDERALLY-LISTED SPECIES AND DESIGNATED CRITICAL HABITAT

Attached is a list of endangered, threatened, and proposed species that may occur in your project
area. Your project area may not necessarily include all or any of these species. Under the ESA, it
is the responsibility of the Federal action agency, project proponent, or their designated
representative to determine if a proposed action "may affect” endangered, threatened, or
proposed species, or designated critical habitat, and if so, to consult with the Service further.
Similarly, it is the responsibility of the Federal action agency or project proponent, not the
Service, to make “no effect” determinations. If you determine that your proposed action will
have “no effect” on threatened or endangered species or their respective critical habitat, you do
not need to seek concurrence with the Service. Nevertheless, it is a violation of Federal law to
harm or harass any federally listed threatened or endangered fish or wildlife species without the
appropriate permit. If you need additional information to assist in your effect determination,
please contact the Service.



